
Minutes of Housing Committee
Meeting Date:
Thursday, 21 July 2005, starting at 7.00pm

Present:
Councillor J Holgate (Chairman)

Councillors:


In attendance: Chief Executive, Director of Community Services, Director of 
Development Services, Director of Finance and Principal Surveyor.

Also in attendance: Councillors F E Dyson, Hill, Knox, Sowter, S Sutcliffe and D Taylor.

218
APOLOGIES

Apologies were submitted on behalf of Councillor J McGowan.

219
MINUTES

The minutes of the meeting held on 2 June 2005 were approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

220
DECLARATIONS OF INTERESTS

There were no declarations of interest.

221
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

There was no public participation.

222
HOUSING OPTIONS APPRAISAL

The Director of Community Services submitted a report seeking a recommendation from the Housing Committee as to the future of the Council’s housing stock.  The report included an updated options appraisal report from the Council’s consultants, Pennington’s.  He informed Committee that unfortunately the consultants could not be with us at this meeting but that they would be available at Policy and Finance Committee on 26 July 2005 when this report would be considered again.  Members discussed the issue of the options appraisal and felt that it was still difficult to make a decision unless the proper financial situation was known and understood.  Councillors were very uneasy that the figures contained in the consultant’s reports kept changing and felt that they did not properly understand it and that they needed the consultants present to be able to explain and answer questions.  Councillors Knox, Hill and S Sutcliffe were given permission to speak on this item.  However it was felt by some Members that even though the consultants report was not fully understood, and that there appeared to be some anomalies, that as a Borough Council we should be doing everything in our power to retain our housing stock and that a tenants’ survey should be carried out to find out their opinions.  The Chief Executive highlighted that it would be very difficult to carry out a tenant survey and provide all the tenants with all the information in order for them to make properly informed decision.  However, it was felt that we should at least get an idea of how the tenants feel on this issue but that they should also understand that the Borough Council may not be able to do the same amount of work that another landlord might to their properties.  It was still felt that Housing Committee should make a recommendation to the Council with regard to this issue even though it was also accepted that further clarity was required on the consultant’s report.

RESOLVED:
That

1.
this Committee gives a clear lead and recommends to Council that we retain the housing stock; and

2.
a survey of tenants be carried out to ascertain whether they wish their homes to be transferred to a Registered Social Landlord or retained by this Council.

223
PROPOSED HOUSING DEVELOPMENT – KIRKMOOR ROAD DEPOT SITE, CLITHEROE

The Director of Community Services submitted a report seeking a decision from Committee about which housing scheme should be submitted for planning permission on the former depot site at Kirkmoor Road, Clitheroe.  He highlighted the background to this issue with regard to the commissioning monies that had been received and the various ideas with regard to house types etc that had been discussed for this site.  He now put forward two proposals of a varying mix of housing for this site and outlined the relevant financial contributions and means of funding for each of them.

Committee discussed the two proposals and felt that the proposal which gave a bigger number of properties for younger people would serve the needs of the town and the housing balance better.

RESOLVED:
That Committee

1.
submit proposal 2 as the scheme to be submitted for planning approval; and

2.
approve the relevant financial contribution and means of funding to match proposal 2; and

3.
approve the proposals as set out in the report in relation to Home buy.

224
REVENUE OUTTURN 2004/05

The Director of Finance submitted a report informing Committee of the position for the 2004/05 year on the revenue budget as far as both the housing general fund and the housing revenue account was concerned.

RESOLVED:
That the report be noted.

225
CAPITAL MONITORING 2005/06

The Director of Finance submitted a report informing Members of the progress to date with the current year’s capital programme.

RESOLVED:
That the report be noted.

226
REVENUE MONITORING 2005/06

The Director of Finance submitted a report on the progress of revenue expenditure and income on housing revenue account and housing general fund for the period 1 April to 30 June 2005.

RESOLED:
That the report be noted. 

227
GENERAL REPORT – DIRECTOR OF COMMUNITY SERVICES

The Director of Community Services submitted a report outlining the progress of various schemes currently being undertaken and the housing performance on the various best value indicators.

RESOLVED:
That the report be noted.

228
EXCLUSION OF PRESS AND PUBLIC

That by virtue of the fact that the following item of business being exempt information under Category 7 of Schedule 12A of the Local Government Act 1972, the press and public be now excluded from the meeting.

229
APPROVAL OF DISABLED FACILITIES GRANTS – MINOR WORKS GRANTS AND LANDLORD GRANTS

The Director of Community Services submitted details of seven disabled facility grants and two minor works grants and one landlord grant which had been approved in accordance with the Council’s improvement grant policy.

RESOLVED:
That the report be noted.

The meeting closed at 8.30pm

If you have any queries on these minutes please contact David Morris (414400).  
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